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BEMIS HERITAGE DAYS

May 20-21
Bemis Heritage Days are quickly approaching.  Our annual celebration will be held May 20-21 at the Bemis Mill Village Museum on North Missouri Street.

Doors open at 4PM on Friday, and at 5PM you can enjoy delicious bar-b-que plates sold for $8.  Gaylon and Betty Cooper will be providing the bar-b-que again this year, so you know it will be good!
After you eat and catch up with all your old friends, put on your dancing shoes and join us inside the museum for a night of music.  Back by popular demand will be the Rayburn Anthony Band from 7-9PM playing those songs we love the best.  A $5 minimum donation toward the museum’s projects is suggested for enjoying the night of music.

Saturday events run from 9AM-3PM.  Starting at 9AM, you can take a self-guided tour of Bemis via a CD recorded by Historical Society member June Holloway.   Starting at 10AM, you can receive a free health check by our local Walgreens.  You can also enjoy an exhibit by the Peace by Piece Quilt Club inside the museum.  At 11AM mosey on over to the big tent where Gaylon, Betty and friends will provide more $8 bar-b-que plates until sold out.  

A host of storytellers will “spin Bemis yarns” starting at 1PM inside the museum.  Join Chairman Richard Fisher at 2:30PM for an update on about the Bemis Historical Society and its projects as well as an update on the status of the Bemis Mill and future landmark.  

Mark your calendars!  You will not want to miss our Bemis Heritage Days this year.  We extend a special invitation to classes hosting reunions the weekend of May 20 to join us at Bemis Heritage Days.  
Bring your lawn chairs and enjoy this two-day event.  For more information, call Joel Jackson at 424-0739.

GRANT RECEIVED
The Bemis Historical Society recently applied for and received an Archives Development Program Direct Grant from The Tennessee State Library and Archives Agency.  This grant, in the amount of $3,700, is to be used for the acquisition of archival supplies, devices, furnishings or services that directly help to salvage, restore, preserve or improve access to significant historical archival collections held within the state of Tennessee.  Joel Jackson and Richard Fisher were instrumental in the grant application.  The Society thanks Carolyn Davis for writing this grant.
UPDATE: BEMIS MILL DECONSTRUCTION

The deconstruction of the Bemis Mill is nearing completion, but has recently slowed to a stop.  The Society has not been able to learn the reason for the halt.   The destruction of the east water tower (mill tank) is on hold while the structural engineer from Nashville evaluates his findings after climbing the tower on February 9, 2016.  We will continue to keep you updated as this historical site comes down or is saved.

HISTORICAL SITE MARKERS ERECTED

Two additional historical site markers have been placed in the Bemis area.  One was erected at the post office area denoting the BEMIS DEPOT 1900-1945.  A second marker was erected at the West Bemis School at the corner of 2nd and Butler Streets.  It reads, “WEST BEMIS SCHOOL BUILT 1916.  A ROSENWALD SCHOOL.”

MAJOR REPAIRS MADE TO MUSEUM BUILDING

During the past few months, a number of unexpected repairs were made to the museum building.  Repairing of two major leaks required the use of an expensive lift at the building for a full week.  In addition, the two finials (the big balls on the pedestal on the roof) were in very bad shape.  Repairs to the finials required another week’s use of a large lift, plus the expense of a plaster expert to reform the spheres.  We are pleased to report these unexpected repairs have been completed.

COTTON BOLL REMEMBRANCES
Cotton Boll Remembrances are memorials and honorariums given at the $500 level of giving. The following Cotton Boll Remembrances have recently been made:

In Honor of Byrnes Butler
By Roger Murray

In Memory of John W. Townsend
By Doris Townsend and Family
BEMIS FIRE CLAIMS THREE

On February 17, 2016, a terrible house fire on B Street claimed the lives of three residents:  Jessica Walls (36), Danna Marie Grady (12) and Adalberto Hinojosa (46).  Bemis Historical Society members join in condolences for this family, and for their loved ones who survived the fire.
BEMIS AREA NEWS
We now have a new business in “downtown Bemis.”  Rugged Reclaimers, an antique dealer, has opened in the former Company Store building. 

This new business is a good fit with its neighbor, Rob Roy’s Photography & EBay Store.

The Bemis Montessori School (on the site of former J.B. Young) will undergo some changes with the new school year.  The school will change from a Montessori School to a Middle School.

BEMIS ON FACEBOOK

If you grew up in Bemis and are not following Facebook, you’re missing out on a lot of fun.  Lately the focus has been on the Bemis School Soup.  You can submit a copycat version of the recipe to Joel Jackson, 84 Pecan Circle, Jackson, TN  38301.
Also check out Larry Wright on Facebook.  He has a number of original Bemis paintings on display.  Paintings include: “It’s 9 o’clock in Bemis,” “Coming Thru” (steam engine by the museum), “Cat out of the Bag,” “Mill through Upstairs Company Store Window,” plus “Frogmoor Gazebo.”  Also check out “BEMIS THEN AND NOW.”

NEW OFFICERS ELECTED

Society members elected the following new officers in March:  Richard Fisher, Chairperson; Carolyn Davis, Vice Chairperson; Warner Turner, Treasurer.  The office of Secretary is open.  Joel Jackson, as past Chairperson, remains on the board.  We thank each of them for giving of their time to support our Society.

BEMIS ORNAMENTS
Our Bemis Christmas/bookshelf ornaments have been a big hit!  Our newest ornament of the mill (artwork by Rosalee Gibbons) has been selling briskly.  We also have our two past ornaments in stock:  Bemis Auditorium (artwork by Mary Spellings) and Bemis Fountain (artwork by Rosalee Gibbons).  
If you need to complete your set of ornaments, they can be purchased for $15 each (plus $4 shipping).   Your ornaments can be on the way once we receive a letter from you telling us which ornaments you want and a check, including shipping.  Orders can be mailed to the Bemis Historical Society, P.O. Box 9266, Jackson, TN  38314.
DO YOU KNOW THIS ARTIST?
The Society recently received a water color painting of the house just north of the museum.  The painting is signed, “Travis 1986.”  When the donation was left at the ceramic shop next to the museum, Travis said that the lived in Bemis at one time.  We would like to identify “Travis.”  If you know his identity, please contact Joel Jackson at joeljackson2@eplus.net.

ARTIFACT DONATIONS
48 Star Flag
From her brother’s military funeral

Barbara Nell Young Bridges

Mill House Water Color by “Travis”
Marilyn Collins Tucker
Mill Tools of Elco Hensley
Carolyn Hensley
2 Commemorative Church Plates
Juanita Hardee
Cotton Boll Remembrance –

Remembering Loved Ones
In 2008, our Society worked with Gable & Schubert in Chicago to design two permanent Cotton Boll Remembrance displays that now hang in the entrance lobby of our museum.  Each display contains 48 1-1/2” tall white plates, each of which holds an engraved memorial or honorarium.  We are pleased to report that the Cotton Boll Remembrance displays have been a big success both in recognizing Bemis friends and family, and also in raising funds for our museum project.  

Currently, both displays have limited space available for new honorariums and memorials.  If you would like to honor family and friends with a Cotton Boll Remembrance, now is the time.  

[image: image2.png]



Cotton Boll Remembrances are made at the $500 level of giving.  This amount can be paid in one lump sum, or in ten (10) monthly payments of $50. Send your Cotton Boll Remembrance donation to the Society, along with the name of the person to be honored (specify honorarium or memorial) and the person recognizing them.  What a wonderful way to honor family and friends permanently in our museum! 

Bemis Horizons Endowment Fund:

Planning for our Museum’s Future
Our Society wants to ensure that the Bemis Mill Village Museum will be open and available to serve the community for many years to come.  To make that goal a reality, the Bemis Horizons Endowment Fund was started several years ago at the West Tennessee Healthcare Foundation.  Current projections are that once the museum opens, a minimum of $13,000 annually will be needed just to keep the doors open (maintenance, utilities, etc.)

Recently the Society’s membership voted to donate all monies received for Honorariums and Memorials to the Endowment Fund.  You, too, can donate to the fund and help ensure that our museum will continue to operate far into the future, educating the community about the history of our unique Bemis village and its people.

To make ever popular on-line credit card donations to the fund, simply go to:
 www.wthfoundation.org/makeadonation 

Click on the "make a donation" button. Once you arrive at the designation field it will automatically populate that field with the words, "area of greatest need.”  You can enter the name Bemis Horizons Endowment Fund here. A one-time donation can be made, or you can set up a recurring donation to be made on a specified day of the month via credit card.  
The Bemis Historical Society
P. O. Box 9266

Jackson, TN  38314-9266
To donate by mail, simply drop a check in the mail to the Society along with a note that it is designated for the Bemis Horizons Endowment Fund.  
 

For information about credit card donations, gifts of assets (stocks/bonds/real estate) or planned gifts (bequests/trusts/life insurance), contact our development consultant, Frank McMeen at 731-984-2140 or by e-mail at Frank.McMeen@wth.org.  
The Bemis Historical Society is a 501(c)3 entity.  Part or all of your contribution may be tax deductible.
Dues are Due!

Dues for 2016 are due!  Single and family memberships are only $25.  To pay your dues, just drop a check in the mail made out to the BHS.  Mail it to:  Bemis Historical Society, P.O. Box 9266, Jackson, TN  38314-9266.  We appreciate your support!

JOIN US AT A BEMIS HISTORICAL SOCIETY MEETING!
The Bemis Historical Society meets the third Tuesday every month (except January) at the Bemis Mill Village Museum (Bemis Auditorium).  Come and reconnect with friends, neighbors and family.  Hope to see you there!
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